Academic Technology Committee
Minutes from April 16 Meeting
 Call To Order 
The meeting was called to order and the minutes from the February meeting were approved.	
The chair welcomed new members to the committee.
eLearning Coordinators
The eLearning Coordinators were approved by the committee: Gayle Dean, Nursing; Leslie Bartley, Arts, Humanities, and Social Sciences; Regina Miller, School of Education; George Kodsey, School of Business and Technology; Mike Sauer, School of Applied and Pure Sciences; Dimitry Yosin, School of Applied and Pure Scienes; Daniel Marulanda, School of Applied and Pure Sciences.  Since most people were interested in the course design aspect of the job description, the committee decided to let the coordinators and the Director of eLearning tweak the job duties according to what is most pressing.
COP Approved 
Roz presented the updated COP regarding course development which was approved by the committee.
Elevate eLearning Initiative 
Roz introduced the new Elevate eLearning Initiative that will begin this summer.  The purpose of this initiative is to create an innovative experience for online students where they will build the skills that directly support their academic success.  The Elevate eLearning task force will collaborate to create an experience for students to help them succeed in online learning. 
IT Projects and Plans
Jason Dudley reported on some of the projects he either has completed or will complete in the future to improve with academic technology in the classroom.  
· Updating 100 classrooms to the new FLEX technologies
· Replacing and Upgrading the wireless network
· Upgrading the IT infrastructure in order to be able to increase bandwidth across FSW
· Increasing Security Infrastructure
· LinkedIn Learning for Student Use
· Automation of Transcript Processing
· Student Self Pay Kiosks
Luckily, funding for these projects has come from COVID monies, so the IT budget has been increased for the time being.  Faculty were encouraged to contact Jason if they had any technology needs or issues.
Technology Survey
The chair presented the results of the technology survey that was conducted this semester.  It was suggested that we create a narrative of the survey results that could be shared with faculty and administration.  Ellie will work on the draft and Roz volunteered to help with some graphics and editing. 
The final draft will be sent out in the fall for committee approval before being distributed to faculty and administration.
Proctorio
Jason gave an update on the Proctorio issue.  We will be piloting Proctor U as an alternative to Proctorio this fall.  The Proctorio subcommittee will continue to meet over the summer to plan for the pilot. Training sessions will be set up during duty days for those who want to participate in the pilot.
The meeting was adjourned.
 
